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Community News 

Did you know that birth/death and marriage announcement in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please don't hesitate to send it 

through to the Tambellup CRC. 

Happy Birthday to Shontane Farmer 

for the 2nd of April 

Happy 70th Birth-
day to Pauline 

Farmer for the 20th 
April. 

Love from all your  
family!! 

Darryl and Kayleen Pickett 

 Got married on 20th April, 

Tambellup 30 years ago. 

Happy anniversary folks 

Thank you 

Joan Olden and family would like to thank 

everyone for their support and attendance 

at Kens Memorial day. 

We also would like to thank the Tambellup 

CWA for their catering. 

He will be sadly missed 

Broomehill Hockey Club 

Special General Meeting 
Purpose- To approve and adopt the Broomehill 

Hockey Club By-Laws 

 

Tuesday 20th April 2021 

Commencing at 7.00pm 

 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

Tieline Road Broomehill 

 

All BRC Members and Players Welcome 

TAMBELLUP VOLUNTEER FIRE &        
EMERGENCY SERVICE 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

To be held Wednesday 7 April, commencing at 
7.00pm at the Tambellup Fire Shed 

Members are requested to attend. 

Other interested people are welcome! 

 

Enquiries to Craig 0428 251 380 or Pam 9825 1176. 

Does anyone have an Easter Egg cake tin I could 
borrow or even purchase? It is for baking a cake in, 
so ovenproof.  

Just a plain tin that is up to about 10-12 cm in 
length. Some have patterns embossed in them that 
decorates the cake. That would be OK because I 
can cover the pattern. 

Wilton used to sell one, but it is no longer         
available, and I do not know if many sold in      
Australia. I have not had any luck so far. 

Yes, I could carve the shape, but it is never        
consistent! Maybe someone has one at the back of 
the cupboard! 

Contact me  0428 251 183    Aileen 
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The Tambellup Cricket Club would like to extend its deepest sympathies to the Herbert   

family on the loss of Dave. A gifted player who had an amazing career, maintaining and 

providing a healthy interest in the Club after his retirement from playing. We are all      

going to miss his presence at our home games where he appreciated each and every one of us 

who represented the Club. Thank you to the Herbert family for helping him attend our 

matches in his latter years. 

Rest Peacefully 

Dave.  

The Tambellup 

Cricket Club. 

L to R: 

Dick Stirck, 

Dave Herbert, 

Frank Worrel (West 

Indie) with David 

James (sitting on his 

knee) 

The Family of David Herbert would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to 

the community of Tambellup and surrounding towns. Tambellup 

 represented many things to Dave — Family, Sport, Lions Club and a life 

time of friendships.  As Dave was involved in sport for many years,  his 

circle of friends and acquaintances spread far and wide through out the 

districts. 

To each and everyone of you that came into contact with Dave  in the last few years:  

whether it be as he watched a game of Bowls, Cricket or Footy, or as he sat on his favourite stool on   

Garrity St, or maybe you visited him on Norrish Street or at Glenora , or took the time to stop for a 

chat down the street or simply giving a wave as you passed — you  would have made his day. 

To all who phoned, sent cards or flowers, attended his Funeral… Thankyou. Your show of support,   

respect and friendship means the world to his Family. 

A huge thankyou firstly to the CWA  Ladies for putting on a  terrific luncheon . Your reputation 

 precedes you and secondly the Tambellup Sporting Association for running the Bar.  Your efforts were 

greatly appreciated. 

In Dave’s words “ It was marvellous really” 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555   Fax:  98251152  

Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15 April 2021 commencing at 4.30pm, at the         
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however social 
distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council meeting,     
we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 noon on 
the day of the meeting. 

 

STAFF MOVEMENTS 

We would like to welcome our newest staff members to the Shire team: 

• Geraldine Merrick – Team Leader Parks and Gardens 

• Maurice Hirjee  - Plant Operator/General Hand 

• Bryan Trezona – Plant Operator/General Hand (Bryan has for the past few months filled a casual vacancy on 
the works crew) 

• Joshua Culbertson – Parks and Gardens/General Hand 

• Natasha Korthuis – Rates/Finance Officer. 

 

Geraldine commenced in her role early in March, and has quickly learned her way around the many aspects of        
management of the Shire’s parks and recreational facilities.  Maurice, Bryan and Joshua commenced in their new     
positions late in March, and Natasha (Tash) will commence after Easter.   

 

We also take this opportunity to farewell a long term member of staff, in Larry Wildblood. Larry commenced with the 
Shire in 2011, and worked in many areas of operations during his almost-10 years with us.  Most recently, Larry was 
working in the Parks and Gardens team, and contributed many of his life’s learnings to establishing better and more 
sustainable practices in this area.  Thanks Larry, and enjoy your well-earned retirement! 

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• Council received the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Workforce Plan 2018-2022 following the minor review 
completed by staff.  The Workforce Plan sets out the ‘people’ requirements of the Shire’s operations, to 
ensure the number and structure of staffing is appropriate to be able to achieve the strategies contained 
within the Strategic Community Plan. 

• Council considered and adopted the new policy 1.26 ‘Unreasonable Complainant Conduct Policy’.  This     
policy sets out Council’s responsibilities in terms of dealing with complaints and how instances of              
unreasonable complainant conduct are to be managed. 

 

WORKS REPORT 

Staff are currently working on the Flat Rocks/Greenhills South Road intersection.  Sealing of the intersection was    
completed mid-March and new signage is to be installed, completing the project.  From here, the construction crew 
has moved to Tie Line/Moulyerup Road Blackspot - funded project.  It is anticipated that the works will take three 
weeks to complete.  Some work has commenced on the widening of the seal on Journal Street.  If you are travelling in 
the vicinity of these road works, we ask that you slow down, drive to conditions and observe signage in place. 

 

Four roads which are the subject of Restricted Access vehicle (RAV) amendment requests have had necessary works 
completed, and the Shire is currently waiting for Main Roads to reassess. These roads are Eureka Rd, Norrish Rd,      
Bignell Rd and Jam Creek Rd. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au


 Topics    April 2021 Page 5 

 

 

The maintenance crew has placed traffic counters on various roads around the Shire, with the data on traffic         
movements to be used to inform future Regional Road Group funding applications.  Installation of guide posts,         
sign repair or replacement and patching of potholes is an everyday task around the Shire. 

 

Maintenance grading has been completed on the following roads through March:  Beejenup Rd, Sorrento Rd, Pindellup 
Rd, North West Rd, White Rd, Hamilla Rd, Stirling Access Rd, Flat Rocks Rd, Chillicup Rd, Brassey Rd, Clinic Rd,          
Cemetery Rd, Rae Rd, McGuire Rd, Nelson Rd, Spencer Rd, Hassell Rd, Tilbury Rd, White Rd, Aylmore Rd. 

 

The Parks and Gardens crew has completed the installation of garden beds at the Independent Living Seniors units in 
Broomehill, Holland Court.  Some good rainfall in areas of catchment have resulted in the Jam Creek dams being at 
around one third capacity, which will provide a buffer when the treated waste water availability ends. 

  

BUDGET 

Does your club or group have a plan for this year that may need council’s support? Staff have commenced preparation 
of the 2021/2022 annual budget and as part of that process, community and sporting groups are invited to submit    
requests to Council for consideration in the budget.  Written submissions should be forwarded to the Chief Executive 
Officer, 46-48 Norrish Street Tambellup by the end of May. 

 

RESIDENT FEEDBACK, QUERIES AND REQUESTS OF THE SHIRE – COMMUNICATION CHANNELS 

All residents and community organisations are reminded that any requests for works or information, or feedback on 
issues with community facilities should be made through the correct channels – that is, through the front counter at 
both offices.  This ensures that all relevant information can be obtained and recorded at the time, and then passed on 
to the appropriate person for actioning.  Requests can be made in person from 8.30am – 4.00pm, by phone to         
9825 3555, or by email to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  Adherence to this process will ensure we are able to respond and     
communicate outcomes to you.  Please do not contact staff members directly in the first instance.  We thank you for 
your assistance in this matter. 

 

INDEPENDENT LIVING SENIORS ACCOMMODATION – VACANCIES 

We currently have two vacancies at Lavieville Lodge in Tambellup.  Units 1 and 2 are single bedroom units which have 
recently been refurbished and are ready for their new occupants.  For more information please contact Kay O’Neill at 
the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

IT’S STILL BUSHFIRE SEASON ………. 

Even though we’ve had some rain, it’s still bushfire season! The RESTRICTED burning period is in effect until 15 APRIL 
2021.  Residents are required to obtain a PERMIT TO BURN prior to lighting any fires during this period.  Permits can 
be obtained from your Brigade Fire Control Officer as noted below. 

 

EASTER ARRANGEMENTS 

The Shire offices will be closed on Good Friday 2 April and Easter Monday 5 April.  We wish all residents and visitors to 
the Shire a happy Easter break.  If you are travelling over Easter, please drive to the conditions, take regular breaks, 
minimise distractions and aim to arrive at your destination! 

 

Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce 0417 071 567 

Broomehill East Brigade Craig Dewar 0429 100 239 

Broomehill West Brigade Ed Anderson 0428 221 591 

Broomehill Townsite Neil Tears 0417 939 684 

Tambellup East Brigade Mario Cristinelli 0427 258 118 

Tambellup West Brigade Nick Lockyer 0429 104 129 

Tambellup Townsite Laurie Hull 0428 251 177 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to provide 
feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in alternative formats, 
on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our 
Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Gazettal of Local Laws – s. 3.12 (6) of the Local Government Act 1995 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup provides public notice, in accordance with s. 3.12 (6) 
of the Local Government Act 1995, that the following local laws were published in the 
Western Australian Government Gazette, Number 40, on Friday, 05 March 2021 and will 
come into effect 14 days after that date being 19 March 2021. The local laws published are 

on the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup website at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au or they can be viewed at the Shire 
of Broomehill-Tambellup Administration Office, 46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup, during normal office 
hours.  

• Activities in Thoroughfares and Public Places and Trading Local Law 2020 

• Cemeteries Local Law 2020 

• Dogs Local Law 2020 

• Extractive Industries Local Law 2020 

• Fencing Local Law 2020 

• Local Government (Council Meetings) Local Law 2020 

• Local Government Property Local Law 2020 

• Repeal Local Law 2020 

• Waste Local Law 2020 

• Bush Fire Brigades Local Law 2020 

• Health Local Law 2020 

• Removal of Refuse, Rubbish and Disused Material Local Law 2020 

 

KB Williams 

Chief Executive Officer 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking motivated, team-oriented people to 
fill the following vacancies: 
 

General Hand/Parks and Gardens 
 

Cleaner/Caretaker (Broomehill) 
 

For further information in relation to these vacancies please refer to the Shire’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 
 
An application package for each position can be downloaded at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au, or alternatively, 
please contact Louise on 9825 3555 or exa@shirebt.wa.gov.au .   
 
Applications for these positions will be accepted until 4.00pm on Wednesday 21 April 2021. 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
 
Keith Williams 
Chief Executive Officer 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking a motivated, team-oriented person 
to fill the full-time position of Governance and Executive Assistant at our            
Tambellup office. 
 
The successful candidate must possess excellent secretarial, time management and 
communication skills as well as being flexible, well organised and able to maintain 
confidentiality at all times. 

 
The principal role of the position is to provide executive support to the Chief Executive Officer and    
Councillors on matters relating to corporate governance and executive function. 
 
For more information in relation to the position please contact the Manager Finance and Administration, 
Kay O’Neill, on 9825 3555. 
 
An application package for this position can be downloaded at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au, or alternatively, 
please contact Pam on 9825 3555 or projects@shirebt.wa.gov.au .   
 
Applications for this position will be accepted until 4.00pm on Wednesday 21 April 2021. 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
 
Keith Williams 
Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:exa@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:projects@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Cranbrook Motocross Gears up for Second State Round 
Mark Sunday 19th September in your diary for a day of close, exciting and mind challenging trackside  racing 
here in Cranbrook at our home track Sukey Hill. With over 120 senior riders this is set to be a great spectator day 
out and hopefully bike 72 (WA National Rider Regan Duffy) will once again compete to show us all how it is 
done! 

We plan to once again live stream this state event to facebook and youtube for those enthusiasts who want to 
relive the event afterwards and for those who don’t know much about the sport and just want to check in from the comfort of their 
lounge rooms. 

In preparation the track maintenance team have been busy on the weekend of 20-21st March moving dirt to raise and level of the 
spectator viewing area next to our walkway bridge, and also enlarging our dam for water security. It was a hive of activity with   
local business Shane Fiegert, Butch Packard and Total Harvesting from Albany lending a hand.   

We plan to construct a permanent club house/canteen building in this spectator area that looks upward to the Sukey Hill track.    
Being a central place at the venue it is where most people view the track from first and therefore is an area we would like to      
beautify with limestone terrace seating and lawn. It also falls 
under stage three in development at this regional motorcycling 
facility, with the final stage being a track watering system. 

This season we are continuing with our monthly coaching    
clinics run by Motorcycling Australia qualified coaches        
suitable for all riding abilities and ages. Cost for these clinics   
is $30 to cover the riders insurance for the day, or $130 for the 
seasons insurance. These are a great introduction to the sport 
and build riders track and racing skills. 

On Sunday 28th March our riders will head to Southern Capes 
Motorcycle Club near Busselton to compete in the regional 
interclub. This year there are six clubs with Narrogin            
Motorcycle Club joining the series for the first time. Regional 
events are the prelude for the state events and Cranbrook will 
be hosting this event a month before the state round on 15th 
August. 

Our next event is ANZAC Weekend Ride Park 25th April cost 
$50, camping and canteen is available. Spectators are welcome. 

Bowls missing from the Sports 

Pavilion 

Have you got any of the Tambellup Sporting 

Pavilion's sweet bowls in your cupboard?? 

Could you please return them to the         

pavilion. 

Thank you in advance 
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ANZAC DAY 

SUNDAY 25 APRIL 2021 

TAMBELLUP 
Service commencing at 10.00am at the Tambellup 

War Memorial, Norrish Street, Tambellup. 
Following the service morning tea will be provided by 

the Tambellup CWA, at the CWA rooms. 

Presented by the Tambellup Lions Club with              
assistance from the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Mondays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the       

Tambellup CRC will be held on  

the 19th of April from 1.30pm 

Uniting Church 

April Services 

Sunday 4th - Easter Sunday - 

9.30am 

Sunday 18th - 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL ELECTORS MEETING 
 
The Annual Meeting of Electors of the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is 

to be held on 
THURSDAY 15 APRIL 2021 at 6.00pm 

in the Tambellup Council Chambers, Norrish Street, Tambellup. 
 
ORDER OF BUSINESS 
 Attendance and Apologies 
 Confirmation of the previous minutes 
 Annual Report for 2019-2020 
 General Business 
 Closure 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 2019-2020 Annual Report is available for viewing via 
the Shire’s Website at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and copies are now available from the Shire 
Offices at: 

46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup and 
30360 Great Southern Highway, Broomehill. 

 
 
Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Annual General Meeting 
Corner Shop Museum Inc. 

Norrish Street, Tambellup 
On Wednesday, 7th April, 2021 

at 9.30am 
 

Meeting to convene at St John’s Ambulance 
Sub-Centre for comfort 
Morning Tea provided 

 
 

Business:   
• Election of Office Bearers 
• Receive Financial Statement 
• Set Membership Fee  
• Other business. 

 

Would you like to help us preserve our 
local history? 

Would you like to learn more about our 
district history? 

All interested people most welcome 
 
We are looking for interested people who 
may have some time to spare to help us 
record our history, update it to include 
present day history and help us tell our 
stories.   
 
 

A General Committee Meeting 
Will continue after the AGM 
On Wednesday, 7 April, 2021 

To develop our 2021 programme 

Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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The Tambellup Methodist church was built in 1905 and has seen many wedding, baptism and 
funeral throughout its history. 

As time has gone by a new Church was built and is known as the Tambellup Uniting Church 
thanks to  the congregation and Minnie Saggers. The old church then became the Church Hall 
and was used for Meetings, Sunday School and after church cups of tea.  

After 115 years it has deteriorated to the point where the ceiling is falling down due to termite 
infection, and old age, it is now in a too dangerous state for use of any kind. We are waiting 
on the Perth Uniting Church to give us the go ahead to demolish the building as we have a   
local quote to do the work needed and they will clear the site. A plaque will be erected to 
mark the historical site. 

In the meantime the Uniting Church congregation has dwindled  down to a few members who 
still want to see the beautiful Church remain in the community but are finding it harder to 
keep up with ongoing expenses for insurance, electricity, maintenance etc. We feel that in the 
community there are families of members who belong to the church who may feel inclined to 
help out to keep the Church going with contributions towards our ongoing expenses.  

The Church belongs to the people of Tambellup and we would be loathe to see it be left to   
deteriorate as it is still in very good condition. 

If any person feels that they can help us keep the Church open we would be very please to 
hear from them. 

The people to contact for any other information is Church Elder Roma Baxter, Secretary Rita     
Chadbourne or President Betty Hull. 

BROOMEHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
The Broomehill P&C is participating in Containers for 
Change to raise ongoing funds for school camp. We 
would love your support with donations of your empty 

containers. 

 

The Containers for Change scheme ID for Broomehill   
Primary School is   

 

 C10356584 
 

The scheme ID makes it easy to return containers with 
refunds going directly to the Broomehill P&C. 

 

The Containers for Change Depot is 523 Dore Street (part of old Katanning Sale Yards)               
Ph: 0456 432 235 Open Friday 12:00pm to 4:00pm and Saturday 9:00am to 3:00pm.                     

Facebook page is Katanning Environmental Container Cash In. 
For more information on what and how you can recycle head to 

 https://www.containersforchange.com.au/wa/ 

https://www.containersforchange.com.au/wa/
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25 March 2021 

With Senior Regional Officer for Great Southern, 
Steph Marsh 

Transitioning to normal tenancy laws   

As the curtains close on Western Australia’s       
COVID-19 emergency period, we begin transitioning 
back to normal tenancy laws in which there is no     
longer a moratorium on rent increases and some      
evictions.  
While everyone adjusts to the changes, Consumer    
Protection has been fielding enquiries from landlords 
and tenants wondering about their rights and            
responsibilities when it comes to ending a tenancy, rent 
rises and rental arrears. 

When increasing rent, landlords need to provide      
tenants at least 60 days’ notice via a ‘rent increase    
notice – form 10’.  While there is no cap on rent       
increases, a tenant can apply to the Magistrate’s Court 
for a determination if they believe the amount is       
excessive.  

Tenants should know they cannot be evicted from a 
property straight after the end of the emergency period, 
as there is a process involved in ending a tenancy. 
Landlords are required to give 30 days’ notice to end a 
fixed-term tenancy and 60 days’ notice to conclude a 
periodic lease. 

If a tenant has received a notice of termination, but has 

not left the premises on the due date, the landlord must 
then apply to the court for an order for vacant           
possession of the property.  

Should a tenant have nowhere to go, the Emergency 
Relief and Food Assistance Service (ERFRAS) is a 
good first option – this service provided by Anglicare 
connects people with emergency relief assistance,    
financial counselling and other community help. If it’s 
a crisis situation, Consumer Protection has an online 
guide to help tenants find a service that may be able to 
help.   

Consumer Protection will continue playing its part to 
preserve tenancies across WA through the Residential 
Rental Relief Grants Scheme and providing a           
conciliation service to help tenants and landlords reach 
agreements on issues that have arisen during the      
pandemic.  
Applications for conciliation, rent arrears assistance 
and future rent support grants will remain open until   
28 June 2021, but in the meantime we urge landlords 
and tenants to act and negotiate in good faith to agree 
on reasonable and workable tenancy agreements,    
helping to create stability and certainty moving        
forward.  
More information can be found at 
www.dmirs.wa.gov.au/covidrenting.   
 

<ENDS> 

REGIONAL COLUMN 
www.dmirs.wa.gov.au  www.wa.gov.au 

FOR SALE 

JAYCO FREEDOM CARAVAN 
• Tare 1289 

• Length 17ft 

• Single Axle 

• Electric Brakes 

• Pop Top  

• 2 Single Beds 

• Heron 2.2 Air Conditioner 

• Gas Stove 

• Gas and Electric Fridge 

• Electric Freezer 

• Carefree Patio Awning 

• Stabilizer Towing Kit 

• Tyres have full tread 

$14 000 

Enquiries 9825 1068 

Viewings by Appointment 

http://www.dmirs.wa.gov.au/covidrenting
http://www.dmirs.wa.gov.au
http://www.wa.gov.au


 Topics    April 2021 Page 19 

 

 

SUBS Due:  A reminder to members that memberships are due now and payable either to Trixie or 

Anne-Marie for cash/cheque payments or on-line.  The subscription is $70. 

 

This year continues on its busy way.  Two of our members recently travelled to Wagin for the Wagin 

Woolarama CWA effort and by their report, a very productive and enjoyable day was had.  Thank you 

Aileen and Jules for holding up our end of the bargain. 

 

The Coffee & Chat day was enjoyed by most of our membership but your Topics Reporter has not heard 

the outcome to date.  Please remember, our activities are open to anyone in the community who may 

wish to call in and get to know people better in a comfortable, social situation.  We have a formal meet-

ing every second month.   

 

It is with much sadness that we report that we have had the privilege of assisting the Herbert family in 

celebrating the life of their much loved father and grandfather, Mr Dave Herbert.  Our condolences are 

extended to all the family on this day. 

 

 

 

We take this opportunity to wish everyone in the Community a very Happy Easter.  We trust that it 

will be a time of rest, relaxation and will include a visit from a friendly bunny or two.  Any left-over 

chocolate will be welcome at our next meeting which is the Thursday after Easter! 

 

Our next meeting is: 

Thursday, 8th April, 2021 

at 10.30am in the Tambellup CWA Rooms    

 

 

All Welcome! 
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Thank you to everyone who attended our Family Fun day on the 21st of March, it was a 
great turn out, we hope you all had an awesome day!! 

A big thank you to all of the sponsors for the day, without you we wouldn’t have been able 
to run the event. 
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The Tambellup Cake Dec group meets each month on the            
3rd Tuesday at the CWA room. This April we are going to learn and 
practice spray painting a cake. This makes decorating a cake so 

easy. If you would like to see this for yourself, have always        
wanted to have a go or just a wee bit interested & would like a 
cuppa then come along on the 20th of 

April from 10am. If you are just looking 
then there is nothing to bring. If you 
want to actually have a go on cake, 

then please contact Janine or Aileen so 
we know what we will need to supply. 

If you are experienced in this area come 
and share your expertise. It’s all for fun. 

GRAND FINAL GLORY AGAIN 
Tambellup Cricket Club are the Great Southern Cricket Association premiers. 

Tambellup Hockey Training Start Dates 
 
Men’s and Ladies starts Thursday 8th April at 7pm and continues 
every Thursday night  at Tambellup oval 
Minkey and D grade start on the Tuesday 20th of April  at 3.30 and 
continue every Tuesday arvo at Tambellup oval. 
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BROOMEHILL JUNIOR CRICKET SEASON 2020/21 
 
This season we again had good numbers in both the ‘Have A Go’ group and the Under 13’s.  It was once 
again great to see both girls and boys participating and developing their skills at cricket. 

Three teams this year played fixtures in the Under 13’s, that being Katanning, Gnowangerup and Broomehill. 
Thanks to Ben Quartermaine at Katanning for organising fixtures and Tom McInerney at Gnowangerup for 
helping organise an extra game over the long weekend. 

Thank you to all our coaches and helpers, Jack Batchelor, Jack, Piper, Dominque and Emily Kennedy for the 
‘Have A Go’ group. Brant Dennis coach of the Under 13’s, and to Gil Polack and Emily Kennedy for helping in 
the nets each week. 

Thanks to everyone who helped with scoring, afternoon teas and washing shirts weekly, also a big thank you 
to Linda Hewson’s Father, Bill for hand turning our wooden hat trick trophies, we appreciate your         
craftsmanship. 

Congratulations to all players on a great 
season, great sportsmanship and    
comradeship amongst your team, well 
done to Rhys Holzknecht who was an 
outstanding leader as the season’s  
Captain. Special congratulations to the 
following players on your            
achievements; 

CRICKETER OF THE YEAR – Tom Dennis 

BATTING - Tom Dennis 

BOWLING- Harrison Woithe 

FIELDING - Rhys Holzknecht 

MOST IMPROVED - Harrison Woithe 

COACH’S  AWARD - Hunter Gibbons 

HAT TRICK – Leo Cunningham 

 

Top Photo:  

Under 13’s L_R: Tom Sheridan, Jeremy 

Polack, Rex Hewson, Brant Dennis (Coach) 

Rhys Holzknecht, Dom Kennedy, Tom    

Dennis, Leo Cunningham, Harrison 

Woithe, Niamh Gibbons, Milo Hewson, 

Hunter Gibbons. 

 

 

 

Photo on the Right 

‘Have A Go’ Group with Assistant Coaches, 

Piper and Dom Kennedy. 
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Tambellup Tennis Report 
 

Night “Pennants” Tennis 
 

Night tennis was a great success this year with 24 
players competing in a unique format. Nick Lockyer       
organised the 5-week Wednesday night competition 
and went above and beyond to increase enjoyment,    
commitment and promote quality tennis. Players 
were put into secret teams and proceeded to play with 
and against anyone and everyone with their  
individual scores going towards their overall team 
score. For the final week, Nick revealed the teams 
and players competed within their teams to decide the 
overall winner. Congratulations to Justin Taylor, Jess 
McPartland, Winton Nazzari and Timm House who 
were the winning team. A huge thank you to Nick for 
organising such a successful competition.  

 

Open Tennis Tournament Results 
 

Congratulations to Stuart Witham who paired with Geoff Stade and came runner up in the A Grade Men’s 
Open Doubles Tournament in Dumbleyung. 

 

The Tenterden Open Mixed Doubles Tournament, 13th of March, is always a fantastic day and this year did 
not disappoint. Stuart Witham, Kylie Lockyer, Chris Wise, Shenae Cail, Derek Sadler and Jess McPartland 
represented Tambellup and thoroughly enjoyed the day. Chris Wise and his partner made it to the semi-final, 
while the rest of us enjoyed the competitive tennis, delicious food and welcome atmosphere.  

 

 

Tambellup Tennis Fixtures 
 

The Championship Singles presented some tough          
competition, with Nick Lockyer taking home the win and 
Chris Wise coming second. The Championship Mixed   
Doubles was well supported this year with 5 pairs         
competing in a round robin fixture. Congratulations to 
Nick Lockyer and Shenae Cail who won the event.  

 

Please like our Facebook page ‘Tambellup Tennis Club’ 
or join our WhatsApp group to keep up to date with all 
thing’s tennis next season. We hope to see you on the 
court! 



 Topics    April 2021 Page 29 

 

Broomehill Central Brigade 

On the 27th February 2021, when the BCB had a family social day barbecue. 

We had new 2 of 3 new members attend and a guest - Richard Heron - whose father was a member of the 
BCB. 

Everyone had good food supplied by Coles with a few drinks and good conversations and 2 children        
received BCB show bags 

At this event; we were able to present Perter (Jocko) Guazzelli with a certificate of appreciation from BCB 
for 20 years dedicated service to the community & a small plaque which will go on the wall inside the bri-
gade building. 

Here are some of the photos taken on the day. 

Photo 1 is from left: Rebecca, Ann, Heather and Rosealee 

Photo 2 is from left: Brian, Nick, Bill, Neil and Andrew 

Photo 3 is from left: Jonathon, David, Andrew, Bill,Brian, Neil, Jeff, Nick and guest Richard Heron (some of 
our fire brigade members) 

Photo 4 is our special guest; Peter (Jacko) Guazzelli being presented his certificate of appreciation from 
Neil Tears the Fire Control Officer of the brigade 

Thank you to everyone who supported this day 
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What’s been happening with the  

Tambellup Community Cropping Group?!?! 
Lots and lots!! We have some exciting developments to report on! 

Firstly, we would like to thank Chub & Sally Walker for the share-cropping program we were 
able to run with them on their farm over the past 3 years, it was a successful venture and we 
thank them very much for their contribution. 

We are really excited to start the program this year as we have successfully secured 2 x 3 year 
land leases East of town. One is approximately 165 croppable hectares and the second 45 
croppable hectares, take over is set for 4 April 2021.  

We have already had soil tests & profiling completed by Nutrien Tambellup/Gnowangerup 
which was very generously done as a donation for us and we can now move forward with soil 
management. We are aiming to hold our seeding day on 20 April 21 (weather permitting) this 
year we’re set to seed Trident Canola which is a hybrid variety. We have been very lucky to 
receive more generous donations of 2 x 120kg Trident seed from Nuseed and Elders           
Cranbrook respectively, we will also purchase another 120kg of Trident from Elders.  

On seeding day Afgri Gnowangerup, McIntosh & Son and Harvest Centre from Katanning all 
intend to come out with demonstration machines to put the crop in.  

We have secured public liability insurance from Elders Katanning and they have kindly          
donated to us the crop insurance policy. 

 

So, what are the community benefiting projects we are       

financially contributing to?!?! 

The TCCG has committed to contribute a total of $150,000 over two years (2 x 75K payments) 
to the Shire of Broomehill Tambellup for the construction of short-term accommodation       
chalets as part of the Tambellup Caravan Park development project. We feel that this is a    
really worthwhile project as there is a noticeable shortage of accommodation for seasonal 
workers, construction/road crews and of course for travellers or for people coming to the    
area for sporting events and functions.  

We have also committed to contributing $20,000 towards the purchase and assembly of an 
electronic LED sign to put on the Great Southern Highway (possibly at the Southern entrance 
of town) which will be used for event advertisements and also Emergency Services updates. 
This project is in conjunction with the Shire of Broomehill Tambellup. 

 

We held our AGM on the evening of Friday 19 March 21. We elected the office bearers and 
committee, as well as discussing new, potential and ongoing projects for the Tambellup     
Community. 
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Notes from the AGM 

Office Bearers & Committee 

Chairperson – Neil Letter 

Secretary – Leon Squibb 

Treasurer – Libby French 

Committee – Luke Oliver, Snowy Sheridan, Stuart Witham, Beth Trezona 

A working bee at the lease block was set for 30 March, the program included fencing       
maintenance, rock picking, laying a gravel track and general tidy up/maintenance. We would 
like to thank everyone who came and helped on the day and to those who bought machinery 
out to assist it is greatly appreciated. We were able to get the students from Tambellup        
Primary School to come out for an excursion on the day, pictures and details to follow in the 
next Topics (as time of writing is prior to the date)   

We also determined to approach the Tambellup Primary School and see if the students would 
like to design a logo for us. 

We are really excited for the 2021 season and can’t wait to see future projects and                
developments for Tambellup come to fruition!  

Our Committee is always eager to chat should you have any queries, feel free to contact us 
anytime and follow our Facebook page 

@Tambellup Community Cropping Group Inc 

Wishing everyone all the best!! 
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To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 

TAMBELLUP CRC WILL BE 
CLOSED 

2nd of April (Good Friday) 
5th of April  (Easter Monday) 

8th of April (No power) 
26th of April (ANZAC Public Holiday) 

 
Tambellup CRC/Library’s normal hours 

are: 
Mon—Thurs: 9.30am to 4.30pm 

Fri: 9.00am to 4.00pm 

https://forms.office.com/r/v6JQWAf4UY  

https://forms.office.com/r/v6JQWAf4UY
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HAY FOR SALE 
 

5 X 4 rolls and 8x4x4 
squares. 

 

Feed tests available and    
delivery can be arranged. 

 

Various grades up to export 
quality 

 

Please phone Graeme Bradshaw 
to  discuss.   

0419 900 434 or 9825 8228 
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Advertisements 

(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the 
CRC on 9825 1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF 
THE MONTH 5PM 
NO JANUARY EDITION 

Advertisements 

COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 
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Situated on the Tambellup West Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  Tambellup Business Centre 
has available short and long term leases on 
workshop/storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom 
plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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Open for fellowship 
BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr 
Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 

Advertisements 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 
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    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

CLOSED 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    1 
BH Playgroup 

2 
 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

   

GOOD       
FRIDAY 

3 

4 
TA Uniting Church 

5  
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

EASTER 
MONDAY 

6 
Heavy Vehicle 
Pilot course 

7 
Heavy Vehicle 
Pilot Course 
 
Kids Craft  Day 
 
Tambellup Vol 
Fire & Emergency 
Services AGM 

8 Recycling 
 
NO POWER 
CRC CLOSED 
 
BH Playgroup 
 
CWA Meeting 

9 
Kids Movie and 
Popcorn 

10 

11 12 
Mountain Bikes 
Workshop 

13 14 
Forklift Course 

15 
Forklift Course 
 
Sausages and Salad 
 
BH Playgroup 

16 17 

18 
TA Uniting Church 

19 
Interagency    
Meeting @ the 
CRC 
 
TA Playgroup 
 
Bowling Club 
Meeting 

20 
Cake Dec 
 
BH Hockey Club 
SGM 

21 22 Recycling 
 
Mental Health First 
Aid Course 
 
BH Playgroup 

23 
Mental Health First 
Aid Course 

24 

25 
 
ANZAC DAY 
 
BH ANZAC    
Service 6.45am 
 
TA ANZAC    
Service 10am 

29 
BH Playgroup 

30  26 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

ANZAC 

27 28 

April Calendar  2021 


